
Mount Pleasant Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 13                                                                                                                                   May 20th, 2022 

Dear Families, 
 
This week I am very pleased to be welcoming Dok back to Mount Pleasant Primary School for the next four weeks. You 
will see Dok around the playground and school so make sure you say g’day and give him a warm MPPS welcome back!!! 
 
Congratulations to our Year 3 and Year 5 students who undertook a range of NAPLAN tests this week. Thank you to all of 
our staff who worked to ensure timetables, computers, and tests were setup for our students. Holding NAPLAN with 
staffing shortages and student absences has presented some challenges, but as always, our students and team rise to 
the challenge! 
 
Yesterday I had the pleasure of hearing a preview of our new SCHOOL SONG! This has involved all of our students in the 
song making process, taking their ideas and weaving it into a catchy and original song for MPPS. Thank you to local song 
writer Earl Leonard who has worked in such an engaging a fun way with our learners. Stay tuned… 
 
Assessment Week 
Next week we begin our midyear student assessments. Students will take a range of Literacy and Numeracy 
assessments. These assessments will be used along with teacher understandings of their students, observations and 
anecdotal notes to develop a deeper understanding of student capabilities.  
 
School Uniform 
We are noticing some students not wearing the correct school uniform and not dressed appropriately for the weather 
each day. During term 2 children are to wear a winter uniform. Please ensure your child has a clean school uniform each 
day, appropriate shoes and jacket for play outside - there’s no such thing as bad weather, only inappropriate clothes. 
As a reminder, when purchasing school items please ensure you purchase navy blue items (including pants, shorts, 
skorts, t-shirts). The school is currently transitioning from light blue to navy blue t-shirts. Attached is an example of the 
correct school uniform at Mount Pleasant Primary School. 
 
COVID Update 
This week has seen the school significantly impacted with COVID. We urge families to please continue to keep 
symptomatic children at home and keep RAT testing if unwell or are a close contact. 
 
Whilst it is pleasing to hear that masks are no longer required in Primary schools we ask that families presenting with 
symptoms please do not present to the Admin Office or at school if unwell. Schools are still high-risk spaces and are 
running at staffing shortages statewide. If you and/or your child presents at school with symptoms we will ask you to 
please step outside or put on a mask. Unwell children presenting with symptoms will still be required to be picked up 
from school. We appreciate your understanding with our efforts to keep our school safe and running as close to 
“normal” as possible. We continue to work to ensure our students are at the centre and to provide continuity of 
learning. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Dates 
The World of Bees Incursion                                                                                             Monday June 6 
Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday                                                                                      Monday June 13 
School Photos                                                                                                                      Friday June 17 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

News from the Principal 

 

 



 
Home Reading Program: 
We highly value our Home Reading Program at Mount Pleasant Primary School. Developing a nightly home reading routine 

is paramount to children’s reading success. The school sees the most reading growth in students who are committed to a 

nightly home reading routine. 

 

We strongly encourage all children to read to for at least 5-10 minutes every night at home. Schools provide many 

activities, learning routines that teach our learners how to read – the consolidation of this learning happens with an 

evening reading routine.  

Kind Regards, 

Kate Robinson 

Principal 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

 

Did you know your child’s best learning time 

is the start of the school day? 

That’s when every minute counts! 

School starts promptly at 8.55am. 

 
 

 

 
 

                                   HAPPY EDUCATION SUPPORT DAY! 
A big THANKYOU to all our ES staff who show empathy, warmth and compassion every day.  

It takes a big heart to help shape growing minds. We are so lucky to have you all at MPPS.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everything $5 
 

 
 

A selection of Second-hand uniform is currently on 

sale from the General Office between the hours of 

8.30-10.30am each morning and 2.30-4pm in the 

afternoon. General Covid safe practices will be in 

place.  

 

            

 

 

Hop online to vote at 

powerfmballarat.com.au 

VOTE NOW and daily! 
Our nominated teachers are Leah Lacny and 

Dave Elvey. 

 

Extend After School Care 

3.15pm – 6.00pm 

Call 1300 366 437 

for enquiries. 

 Grade 1/2 News 

This week, Grade 1/2s have been reading the text ‘The Potato People’ by Pamela Allen, as part of our whole school 

Term 2 Inquiry Knowledge Unit and Sustainability. On Wednesday, students created their own potato people and 

placed them on their classroom windowsill. Over the next few weeks, students will observe and record the changes 

the potatoes go through as they begin to decompose.   
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